
From: Elizabeth Pitman Elizabeth.Pitman@dhs.arkansas.gov 
Subject: RE: Fiscal Impact of SB 77 

Date: February 4, 2025 at 7:20 AM 
To: Mark Johnson mjohnlit@swbell.net 
Cc: Lori McDonald Lori.McDonald@dhs.arkansas.gov, Janet Mann Janet.Mann@dhs.arkansas.gov 

Hello Senator Johnson, 

I see your Bill is running in committee today and believe we plan to be there. OHS has looked 
at potential impacts of this bill and at this point we do not see a fiscal impact. While we do 
believe that there may be a slight increase in utilization because of increased access, the 
cost of the services will not increase. Additionally, all research we've done indicates there 
should be savings from patients not needing additional surgeries or drugs if they are able to 
access physical therapy more readily. 

Thank you, 

S. ELIZABETH PITMAN, MPH, JD
DIVISION OF MEDICAL SERVICES
DIRECTOR

P: (501) 244-3944 
F: (501) 682-1197 
P.O. Box 1437, Slot S401 
Little Rock, AR 72203-1437 
Elizabeth.Pitman@dhs.arkansas.gov 
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This email may contain sensitive or confidential information. 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The information contained in this email message and any 
attachment(s) is the property of the State of Arkansas and may be protected by state and 
federal laws governing disclosure of private information. It is intended solely for the use of the 
entity to which this email is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby 
notified that reading, copying or distribution of this transmission is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. 
The sender has not waived any applicable privilege by sending the accompanying 
transmission. If you have received this transmission in error, please notify the sender by 
return and delete the message and attachment(s) from your system. 

The Arkansas Department of Human Services has determined that this message may 
contain confidential or otherwise protected information. We have used transport encryption to 
help protect this message while in transit to you. Please take all reasonable measures to 
protect any protected or confidential data that might be in this message, including the 
limitation of re-disclosure to the minimum number of recipients necessary. Please report any 
inappropriate disclosure to 
https://dhs.arkansas.gov/ost/contactforms/ContactUs.aspx 
or as required by law. 
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